
Northwest Ski Club Council

PLEASE SHARE THIS INFORMATION WITH YOUR CLUB
MEMBERS!

While NWSCC, like its member clubs, has cancelled in-person events
for the foreseeable future, there is activity going on behind the
scenes.  Both NWSCC and PACRAT will hold elections using
electronic voting (specifics tbd) before the end of June.  Club
Presidents and PACRAT Team Captains will be contacted on how to
vote.  Please watch for it!   

Want to make a difference in NWSCC, run for office!  Please contact
our President at president@nwskiers.org with what role you are
interested in.  We currently need a candidate for Secretary.  Or if you
would like to participate, we are reaching out for additional board
members. Meetings are monthly via Zoom and are planning to keep it
that way for the rest of the year.  This will allow people from outside
the Portland area to easily participate.  

NWSCC is conducting its board meetings via Zoom, which is working
well.  It might work well enough to attempt to have a virtual Council
meeting via Zoom as well - but you'll have to BYOB and food!    

Watch for club membership renewals to be sent out in late June or
early July, as our member year runs from July 1-June 30.   

If you are planning trips for next year (Skiing or not), tour operators
are ready and willing to help you - and they have the knowledge and
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the "pull" with the airlines, lodging, and resort operations to get you
the best deal AND to handle emergencies.  The cancellation policies
are very liberal in these trying times.  They have also advised that if
you need a change, just ask.    

PACRAT was only able to run 2 out of its usual 5 races this year, and
was unable to hold the Rat Attack party.  When offered partial refunds
for the season, 61 people chose to donate their refund to the Oregon
Food Bank, and PACRAT sent them a check for $3,355! 

NWSCC INDUSTRY MEMBER NEWS

U.S. OUTDOOR STORE  
Now accepting walk-ins!  We are limiting capacity to 25 people at a time while

MT. HOOD MEADOWS  

     We know it's hard to be thinking about the 2020-2021 skiing and
snowboarding season already, especially with everything that's going on in
the world right now. But we wanted to let you know that 2020-21 All Access
and Value Passes are now available for purchase online on the Meadows
website. The pass prices will not go up until after November 8. More
information about next season's passes is available here, and thank you for
your continued support of Mt. Hood Meadows.  
     The COVID-19 pandemic has officially brought the 2019-20 winter
recreation season to an end at Mt. Hood Meadows. And while none of us
got to close out the season the way we wanted, we are looking forward to
the day when we will be able to open up again, even if operations are
different than they were before. To keep you up to date with our thoughts on
future operations, what we're doing for pass holders, what we're doing for
employees, and the status of our capital expenditure projects, we've been
conducting Zoom interviews with Meadows managers and directors to give
you a rundown on where things currently stand. The video has been posted
on our blog HERE, with timecodes if you want to jump to specific subjects.
Thank you for watching, and we can't wait to see you again.  
     We're proud to announce that we've made Oregon Business Magazine's
"100 Best Green Companies to Work for in Oregon" list! Sustainability is
one of our Core Values as a company, and we're elated that we've made
Oregon Business Magazine's list again, having appeared on it every year
since 2013. Read about some of the sustainability efforts we made in 2019
below HERE.
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following all CDC and OHA guidelines. We've also added new ways to shop
which include:  
     Online: Curbside Pickup and Local Delivery  
     Personal Shopping Experience: Book a timeslot with an expert  
     eShopping: Set up a Zoom appointment with our experts!  

Thank you for shopping local and helping us continue to be
YOUR OUTDOOR STORE since 1957. Monday-Saturday 10 AM - 6 PM & Sun
11 AM - 5 PM.   SHOP NOW!

TIMBERLINE IS OPEN  

      We are pleased to announce that Timberline is currently able to offer limited
seating in several of its restaurants and the historic lodge is now open to the public.
Daily visitors are welcome to visit Timberline for dining, shopping, and exploring.
However, as we slowly open Timberline's operations, it is more important than ever
for everyone to adhere to our mandatory Covid-19 guidelines. We are all in this
together and must work with one another to ensure a safe and fun experience for
everyone at Timberline.
     The hotel at Timberline is open with a limited number of rooms available
to BOOK NOW. Daily visitors are also welcome to visit the lodge as of May 30th to
dine, shop, and explore. LEARN MORE
      Timberline's food and beverage outlets are gradually re-opening for the
summer and we look forward to hosting guests again! Visit for breakfast, lunch,
dinner, or just drinks. LEARN MORE  
    Shop onsite or online and enjoy up to 40% off select items and winter gear! The
Gallery Gift Store and Wy'East Store are open with metered access.  SHOP
ONLINE 
  BIKE! SOON... We look forward to opening the Timberline Bike Park in early to
mid-July. Our crew is already out on the trails evaluating changes and getting ready
to add more terrain. LEARN MORE  

MT. HOOD SKIBOWL  

     As the COVID-19 Pandemic continues to evolve, we are beginning to see
encouraging trends that we’re making positive steps towards getting the virus
under control across our country. Although we do not know exactly when and
what the future holds, we are preparing to open in late June or early July with the
summer Adventure Park. We are hard at work planning precautions, developing
social distancing protocols and reviewing cleaning processes to ensure we’re
doing everything we can on our side to mitigate any exposure.
    When we do open, we’re going to need everyone’s collective help to ensure
that all guests and employees remain in good health. If anyone is feeling ill or less
than ideal, please stay home. Please stay tuned to our social media channels and
website for updated information. We can’t wait to see you again and very much
look forward to your visit with us.
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MT. HOOD SKIBOWL  

     As the COVID-19 Pandemic continues to evolve, we are beginning to see
encouraging trends that we’re making positive steps towards getting the virus
under control across our country. Although we do not know exactly when and
what the future holds, we are preparing to open in late June or early July with the
summer Adventure Park. We are hard at work planning precautions, developing
social distancing protocols and reviewing cleaning processes to ensure we’re
doing everything we can on our side to mitigate any exposure.
    When we do open, we’re going to need everyone’s collective help to ensure
that all guests and employees remain in good health. If anyone is feeling ill or less
than ideal, please stay home. Please stay tuned to our social media channels and
website for updated information. We can’t wait to see you again and very much
look forward to your visit with us.

MT. BACHELOR  
NEED TO WORK ON THIS!  

Far West News F l a s h
May 2020 Excerpts  

Far West  Ski Association
 

 WHO & WHAT’S NEW FOR 2020

OUTDOOR BUSINESS CLIMATE PARTNERSHIP “CALL TO CLIMATE ACTION”: On
May 14, 2020, the  Outdoor Business Climate Partnership (OBCP), an alliance between
SIA, the Outdoor Industry Association (OIA) and the National Ski Areas Association
(NSAA) joined “ LEAD On Climate 2020." OBCP represents the outdoor business sector,
which helps to support the $887 billion outdoor recreation economy and its 7.6 million
jobs. Alongside 330 other business leaders, all calling in from home offices and remote
locations across the country, they had meetings with a bipartisan group of
Congresspeople, calling on them to build back a better economy by infusing long-term
climate solutions into future economic recovery plans, while working towards long-term
climate solutions that include investing in a net-zero emissions economy and placing a
price on carbon.
   
MOUNT ST. HELEN’S 40th ANNIVERSARY: 40 years ago, on May 18, 1980, Mount St.
Helens erupted in Washington State. If you lived anywhere near it, you will remember
where and what you were doing. It was the largest eruption of any volcano world-wide.



The plume of smoke and ash shot 60,000 feet up, with ash being carried as far west as
Montana, and reducing the 9,677 foot mountain to an elevation of 8,635, leaving it as a
flat-topped mountain. It was a spectacular sight for anyone able to see it first-hand!
   
FAR WEST’S 90TH CELEBRATION:  Still happening! Far West Ski Association is
turning 90 on October 7, 2020. A celebration of some kind is still in the works, but remains
to be seen in what form. The Palace Hotel, in San Francisco, is where it all got started in
1930. Far West has grown from 4 Councils in 3 states to 10 Councils in 12 states, along
with approximately 140 ski clubs, during our history. We are preparing a “Celebration
Book”, a compilation of the history of FWSA in its current form, and plan to have it
available at that time. Any advertisements should be made right now through Leigh
Gieringer, Publisher of the Far West Skiers Guide at: fwsg2@cox.net.
   
FAR WEST HAS A NEW WEBSITE:  Another reminder!  We have a new website. If you
haven’t already, please check it out. We will be adding “NEW” News to it, updates on trips
and other happenings, and soon…a flyer on next year’s Convention, at the Mission Bay
Marriott, in San Diego, hosted by San Diego Ski Club Council.
   
AMAZON SMILES WITH FAR WEST SKI FOUNDATION: Far West Ski Foundation is a
participating charitable organization with Amazon. Please consider signing up for the 
Amazon Smile Charitable Program and select the Far West Ski Foundation as your
charity. Amazon will then donate a percentage of each purchase to FWSF, with no added
cost to you.

FAR WEST TRAVEL
   
FAR WEST 2020 ADVENTURE TRIP:  Still happening! Far West is offering an
Adventure trip to Croatia, September 3-13, 2020. This will be a land and boat/yacht trip,
limited to a minimum of 30, and maximum of 40 participants. Group air will be based out
of  LAX. Ground transportation will be by air-conditioned motor coach. Trip includes:
Welcome reception, dinner and Farewell Dinner. Daily breakfast is included, along with 6
lunches, and 4 dinners. Explore Plitivice National Park, the most famous park in Croatia.
Guided walking tours: UNESCO World Heritage Sites, including Diocletian's Palace,
Trogir, the highest peak of Croatia – Vidova Gora, and Korcula, the birthplace of Marco
Polo, and much, much more! Contact Debbie Stewart for more information: fwsaintltrvl@
prodigy.net.
   
FAR WEST 2020 DIVE TRIP:   Still happening! We are going!!   The 2020 Far West
Dive Trip will be to the Iberostar Cozumel Resort October 3-10, 2020. 5 days of diving
including 2 cenotes dives on the mainland. While we anticipate some changes in air travel,
resort, and dive procedures mandated by governments to protect your health, we are
looking forward to some amazing diving. Flyers and registration forms are available on the
FWSA web site www.fwsa.org.   Check with Randy Lew: fwsa13randy@telis.org for more
information.
   
FWSA SUN VALLEY SKI WEEK 2021:  Spots Still Available!   FWSA Councils are
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selling the 2021 Sun Valley Ski Week January 30—February 6th. Contact your Council
Trip Leader to reserve your lodging. We are selling hotel rooms at Sun Valley Inn and Sun
Valley Lodge, as well as 2 & 3-bedroom Lodge Apartments. Trip package includes lodging
and FWSA and Council parties. Additional costs for lift tickets, group air/ground, and
Council Challenge races. Free shuttle to town, ski hill, and activities for non-
skiers/boarders! Space is limited so sign up now. NO FWSA fees to cancel prior to
October 10th. Go to: www.fwsa.org, for Trip Leader contact information or contact Nancy
Ellis, fwsatravelnancy@sbcglobal.net.
   
FWSA 2021 SOLDEN SKI WEEK:  Holidaze Ski Tours has been granted the contract on
this trip. Dates are February 19 – February 27, 2021. The trip will have an extension to 
Southern Spain, from February 27 – March 7, 2021. Stay tuned for more information.
 
FWSA 2021 ZERMATT MINI SKI WEEK:  Registration Open Soon for the Far West Mini
Ski Week. March 21-26, 2021 are the dates set for the event, at the beautiful  Zermatt
Utah Resort & Spa. Contact Gloria Raminha, trip leader for this
trip: garski2011@gmail.com, or 661-800-8229. Watch the FWSA website for sign-up
details.
   
2021 INSIDE PASSAGE CRUISE TO ALASKA:  Spots Still Available!   on the FWSA
2021 Alaska Cruise and Denali Tour scheduled for June 19—30. Sign up soon, and you
may still qualify for the  Special Deal—Free Premium Beverage Package; Free Gratuities;
and Free Wi-Fi. There are three trip options available: Denali Tour Only June 19—23;
Alaska Inside Passage Cruise Only June 23—30; or full trip Denali Tour/Alaska Inside
Passage Cruise June 19—30. Contact Nancy Ellis, fwsatravelnancy@sbcglobal.net, for
more information or go to the FWSA website, www.fwsa.org for information and
registration forms.
   
FWSA SUMMER 2021 CHILE SKI/ADVENTURE TRIP:  Valle Nevado, Chile ski trip with
extension to  Atacama Desert is currently being researched for details of Atacama Desert
conditions. Possible dates would be late July or August, 2021.
   
OTHER FWSA INTERNATIONAL TRIPS UNDER CONSIDERATION: FWSA
International Ski Week, 2022 to  Madonna Di Campiglio, Italy was voted on at April, 2019
Board meeting.  An  Africa Adventure Trip has been approved for 2022, going to central
and east Africa.  And, a  Galapagos Adventure Trip has been approved by the FWSA
Board for 2024.
 
FAR WEST CONVENTION
   
A PERSONAL NOTE FROM YOUR NEWSFLASH EDITOR & CONVENTION CHAIR: 
As you are all aware , due to the Coronavirus Pandemic, there will be no 2020 Far West
Convention this year. No Pub Crawl, Golf Tournament, or Silent Auction. No Travel Expo,
Snowsport Leadership Academy, Public Affairs Panel sessions, or Keynote Speaker.
There will be no VIP’s, Awards’ Banquet or Presentations, or elections of new officers.
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There will be no socializing with our industry partners and the friends that we consider
“family”, that we only see once a year.
   
It’s been a year beyond ALL of our wildest imaginations, truly one we won’t soon forget! I
will miss seeing you all May 28-31. However, I look forward to greeting each and every
one of you in San Diego, next June 10-13.  

Debbi Kor

NATIONAL SKI COUNCIL FEDERATION NEWSBEAT  
May 2020 Excerpts

 
Resorts Reopen Amid Easing Restrictions. Across the country, government officials
are easing restrictions enacted to mitigate the spread of COVID-19, allowing many
mountain resorts to resume operations. Some resorts are reopening with snow, while
others are looking toward summer. Almost everyone is restarting with modified
schedules and special social distancing guidelines in place. More. SAM
 
Alterra Mountain Co. Discounts Renewals for Ikon Pass Holders Whose Seasons
Were Cut Short.  Alterra Mountain Co. on Tuesday offered renewal discounts of as
much as $200 on its Ikon passes following this year’s coronavirus-abbreviated season,
making an effort to reach skiers who are seeking some sort of discounts after resorts
shut down statewide one month ago. More.  Denver Business Journal via Inntopia |
Destimetrics
 
Vail Grants Refunds for 2020 Passes, Offers 2021 Guarantees. Vail Resorts (VR) is
granting its 2019-20 season pass holders credits of at least 20 percent, and up to 80
percent if they weren’t able to use their passes at all. It is also offering free “Epic
Coverage” for the 2020-21 season, which will provide cash refunds to passholders for
certain resort closures, including for events like COVID-19, as well as refunds for job
loss, illness, and other eligible personal events. Vail is also extending spring sales
deadlines until Labor Day, giving people more time to buy at the best price. More. SAM
 
Powdr Launches Passholder Promise in Response to Pandemic. In response to
COVID-19 impacts, Powdr has launched the Passholder Promise at Killington Resort
in Vermont. The Promise provides 2019-20 season passholders with discounts on
2020-21 passes or K-Tickets, a refund guarantee and extended spring pricing on 2020-
21 season passes, and a guarantee for the resort’s all-seasons subscription pass,
Beast 365. More. SAM
 
Timberline (OR) Reopened May 15. Following an executive order by Oregon Gov.
Kate Brown specifically allowing several outdoor recreation activities to reopen,
including the state’s ski areas, Timberline Lodge on Mt. Hood reopened for skiing and
riding with modified operations on Friday, May 15. More. SAM 
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NWSCC would like to thank our Industry Members for their generous support.
Without their help, it would be impossible for NWSCC to accomplish our goals
of supporting ski clubs and the ski industry.  Please visit these businesses that
support NWSCC.    

NWSCC is always accepting memberships at all levels. If you are interested,
or know a business that is, please contact IndustryMember@nwskiers.org.   

GOLD MEMBERS   

  

   

A Festival for Black Skiers in Idaho Became a Coronavirus Nightmare. As the
annual gathering of the National Brotherhood of Skiers kicked off on March 1, few
realized that 650 miles away, the country’s first reported death from the new
coronavirus had just occurred near Seattle. By the end of the week, the virus would
silently hit Ketchum and accompany the skiers back home. More.  Wall Street Journal
 
How Corona virus Will Affect Ski Resorts Season. According to a model by the
National Ski Areas Association (NSAA) with RRC Associates, the economic losses
caused by COVID-19 are estimated at $2 billion. That takes into account not only
revenue losses for the end of the 2019-20 season but an expected drop in future
season pass sales, as well. More. Teton Gravity Research via Google Alerts
 
Doing Good – Metropolitan New York Ski Council. The council donated $10,000 to
make 2,500 face shields for donation to New York area hospitals.  Editor's note:  Way
to go, MNYSC! 
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SILVER MEMBERS  

BRONZE MEMBERS   

Big White Ski Resort, BC, Canada   
Kandahar Lodge at Whitefish Mountain Resort  
Mt. Bachelor Resort   
Mt. Hood Skibowl  
Red Lion Inn & Suites Deschutes River   

SUPPORTING MEMBER  

Rack Attack, Portland, Portland East, and Tigard, Oregon

WHAT DO YOU THINK OF OUR NEW NEWSLETTER?     

What would you like to see included?  How often should we be sending?  

Would you be willing to write an article about something important to your club?   

Contact editor@nwskiers.org with your comments and ideas. 

Website
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FOLLOW US

Forward to a friend.
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Northwest Ski Club Council

PLEASE SHARE THIS INFORMATION WITH YOUR CLUB
MEMBERS!

While NWSCC, like its member clubs, has cancelled in-person events
for the foreseeable future, there is activity going on behind the
scenes.  Both NWSCC and PACRAT will hold elections using
electronic voting (specifics tbd) before the end of June.  Club
Presidents and PACRAT Team Captains will be contacted on how to
vote.  Please watch for it!   

Want to make a difference in NWSCC, run for office!  Please contact
our President at president@nwskiers.org with what role you are
interested in.  We currently need a candidate for Secretary.  Or if you
would like to participate, we are reaching out for additional board
members. Meetings are monthly via Zoom and are planning to keep it
that way for the rest of the year.  This will allow people from outside
the Portland area to easily participate.  

NWSCC is conducting its board meetings via Zoom, which is working
well.  It might work well enough to attempt to have a virtual Council
meeting via Zoom as well - but you'll have to BYOB and food!    

Watch for club membership renewals to be sent out in late June or
early July, as our member year runs from July 1-June 30.   

If you are planning trips for next year (Skiing or not), tour operators
are ready and willing to help you - and they have the knowledge and
the "pull" with the airlines, lodging, and resort operations to get you
the best deal AND to handle emergencies.  The cancellation policies
are very liberal in these trying times.  They have also advised that if
you need a change, just ask.    

PACRAT was only able to run 2 out of its usual 5 races this year, and

Northwest Ski Club Council <contact@nwskiers.org> Tue, Jun 2, 2020 at 1:49 PM
Reply-To: contact@nwskiers.org
To: Contact@nwskiers.org
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was unable to hold the Rat Attack party.  When offered partial refunds
for the season, 61 people chose to donate their refund to the Oregon
Food Bank, and PACRAT sent them a check for $3,355! 

NWSCC INDUSTRY MEMBER NEWS

U.S. OUTDOOR STORE  
Now accepting walk-ins!  We are limiting capacity to 25 people at a time while
following all CDC and OHA guidelines. We've also added new ways to shop
which include:  
     Online: Curbside Pickup and Local Delivery  
     Personal Shopping Experience: Book a timeslot with an expert  
     eShopping: Set up a Zoom appointment with our experts!  

MT. HOOD MEADOWS  

     We know it's hard to be thinking about the 2020-2021 skiing and
snowboarding season already, especially with everything that's going on in
the world right now. But we wanted to let you know that 2020-21 All Access
and Value Passes are now available for purchase online on the Meadows
website. The pass prices will not go up until after November 8. More
information about next season's passes is available here, and thank you for
your continued support of Mt. Hood Meadows.  
     The COVID-19 pandemic has officially brought the 2019-20 winter
recreation season to an end at Mt. Hood Meadows. And while none of us
got to close out the season the way we wanted, we are looking forward to
the day when we will be able to open up again, even if operations are
different than they were before. To keep you up to date with our thoughts on
future operations, what we're doing for pass holders, what we're doing for
employees, and the status of our capital expenditure projects, we've been
conducting Zoom interviews with Meadows managers and directors to give
you a rundown on where things currently stand. The video has been posted
on our blog HERE, with timecodes if you want to jump to specific subjects.
Thank you for watching, and we can't wait to see you again.  
     We're proud to announce that we've made Oregon Business Magazine's
"100 Best Green Companies to Work for in Oregon" list! Sustainability is
one of our Core Values as a company, and we're elated that we've made
Oregon Business Magazine's list again, having appeared on it every year
since 2013. Read about some of the sustainability efforts we made in 2019
below HERE.
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Thank you for shopping local and helping us continue to be
YOUR OUTDOOR STORE since 1957. Monday-Saturday 10 AM - 6 PM & Sun
11 AM - 5 PM.   SHOP NOW!

TIMBERLINE IS OPEN  

      We are pleased to announce that Timberline is currently able to offer limited
seating in several of its restaurants and the historic lodge is now open to the public.
Daily visitors are welcome to visit Timberline for dining, shopping, and exploring.
However, as we slowly open Timberline's operations, it is more important than ever
for everyone to adhere to our mandatory Covid-19 guidelines. We are all in this
together and must work with one another to ensure a safe and fun experience for
everyone at Timberline.
     The hotel at Timberline is open with a limited number of rooms available
to BOOK NOW. Daily visitors are also welcome to visit the lodge as of May 30th to
dine, shop, and explore. LEARN MORE
      Timberline's food and beverage outlets are gradually re-opening for the
summer and we look forward to hosting guests again! Visit for breakfast, lunch,
dinner, or just drinks. LEARN MORE  
    Shop onsite or online and enjoy up to 40% off select items and winter gear! The
Gallery Gift Store and Wy'East Store are open with metered access.  SHOP
ONLINE 
  BIKE! SOON... We look forward to opening the Timberline Bike Park in early to
mid-July. Our crew is already out on the trails evaluating changes and getting ready
to add more terrain. LEARN MORE  

MT. HOOD SKIBOWL  

     As the COVID-19 Pandemic continues to evolve, we are beginning to see
encouraging trends that we’re making positive steps towards getting the virus
under control across our country. Although we do not know exactly when and
what the future holds, we are preparing to open in late June or early July with the
summer Adventure Park. We are hard at work planning precautions, developing
social distancing protocols and reviewing cleaning processes to ensure we’re
doing everything we can on our side to mitigate any exposure.
    When we do open, we’re going to need everyone’s collective help to ensure
that all guests and employees remain in good health. If anyone is feeling ill or less
than ideal, please stay home. Please stay tuned to our social media channels and
website for updated information. We can’t wait to see you again and very much
look forward to your visit with us.

MT. HOOD SKIBOWL  

     As the COVID-19 Pandemic continues to evolve, we are beginning to see
encouraging trends that we’re making positive steps towards getting the virus
under control across our country. Although we do not know exactly when and
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what the future holds, we are preparing to open in late June or early July with the
summer Adventure Park. We are hard at work planning precautions, developing
social distancing protocols and reviewing cleaning processes to ensure we’re
doing everything we can on our side to mitigate any exposure.
    When we do open, we’re going to need everyone’s collective help to ensure
that all guests and employees remain in good health. If anyone is feeling ill or less
than ideal, please stay home. Please stay tuned to our social media channels and
website for updated information. We can’t wait to see you again and very much
look forward to your visit with us.

MT. BACHELOR  
NEED TO WORK ON THIS!  

Far West News F l a s h
May 2020 Excerpts  

Far West  Ski Association
 

 WHO & WHAT’S NEW FOR 2020

OUTDOOR BUSINESS CLIMATE PARTNERSHIP “CALL TO CLIMATE ACTION”: On
May 14, 2020, the  Outdoor Business Climate Partnership (OBCP), an alliance between
SIA, the Outdoor Industry Association (OIA) and the National Ski Areas Association
(NSAA) joined “ LEAD On Climate 2020." OBCP represents the outdoor business sector,
which helps to support the $887 billion outdoor recreation economy and its 7.6 million
jobs. Alongside 330 other business leaders, all calling in from home offices and remote
locations across the country, they had meetings with a bipartisan group of
Congresspeople, calling on them to build back a better economy by infusing long-term
climate solutions into future economic recovery plans, while working towards long-term
climate solutions that include investing in a net-zero emissions economy and placing a
price on carbon.
   
MOUNT ST. HELEN’S 40th ANNIVERSARY: 40 years ago, on May 18, 1980, Mount St.
Helens erupted in Washington State. If you lived anywhere near it, you will remember
where and what you were doing. It was the largest eruption of any volcano world-wide.
The plume of smoke and ash shot 60,000 feet up, with ash being carried as far west as
Montana, and reducing the 9,677 foot mountain to an elevation of 8,635, leaving it as a
flat-topped mountain. It was a spectacular sight for anyone able to see it first-hand!
   
FAR WEST’S 90TH CELEBRATION:  Still happening! Far West Ski Association is



turning 90 on October 7, 2020. A celebration of some kind is still in the works, but remains
to be seen in what form. The Palace Hotel, in San Francisco, is where it all got started in
1930. Far West has grown from 4 Councils in 3 states to 10 Councils in 12 states, along
with approximately 140 ski clubs, during our history. We are preparing a “Celebration
Book”, a compilation of the history of FWSA in its current form, and plan to have it
available at that time. Any advertisements should be made right now through Leigh
Gieringer, Publisher of the Far West Skiers Guide at: fwsg2@cox.net.
   
FAR WEST HAS A NEW WEBSITE:  Another reminder!  We have a new website. If you
haven’t already, please check it out. We will be adding “NEW” News to it, updates on trips
and other happenings, and soon…a flyer on next year’s Convention, at the Mission Bay
Marriott, in San Diego, hosted by San Diego Ski Club Council.
   
AMAZON SMILES WITH FAR WEST SKI FOUNDATION: Far West Ski Foundation is a
participating charitable organization with Amazon. Please consider signing up for the 
Amazon Smile Charitable Program and select the Far West Ski Foundation as your
charity. Amazon will then donate a percentage of each purchase to FWSF, with no added
cost to you.

FAR WEST TRAVEL
   
FAR WEST 2020 ADVENTURE TRIP:  Still happening! Far West is offering an
Adventure trip to Croatia, September 3-13, 2020. This will be a land and boat/yacht trip,
limited to a minimum of 30, and maximum of 40 participants. Group air will be based out
of  LAX. Ground transportation will be by air-conditioned motor coach. Trip includes:
Welcome reception, dinner and Farewell Dinner. Daily breakfast is included, along with 6
lunches, and 4 dinners. Explore Plitivice National Park, the most famous park in Croatia.
Guided walking tours: UNESCO World Heritage Sites, including Diocletian's Palace,
Trogir, the highest peak of Croatia – Vidova Gora, and Korcula, the birthplace of Marco
Polo, and much, much more! Contact Debbie Stewart for more information: fwsaintltrvl@
prodigy.net.
   
FAR WEST 2020 DIVE TRIP:   Still happening! We are going!!   The 2020 Far West
Dive Trip will be to the Iberostar Cozumel Resort October 3-10, 2020. 5 days of diving
including 2 cenotes dives on the mainland. While we anticipate some changes in air travel,
resort, and dive procedures mandated by governments to protect your health, we are
looking forward to some amazing diving. Flyers and registration forms are available on the
FWSA web site www.fwsa.org.   Check with Randy Lew: fwsa13randy@telis.org for more
information.
   
FWSA SUN VALLEY SKI WEEK 2021:  Spots Still Available!   FWSA Councils are
selling the 2021 Sun Valley Ski Week January 30—February 6th. Contact your Council
Trip Leader to reserve your lodging. We are selling hotel rooms at Sun Valley Inn and Sun
Valley Lodge, as well as 2 & 3-bedroom Lodge Apartments. Trip package includes lodging
and FWSA and Council parties. Additional costs for lift tickets, group air/ground, and
Council Challenge races. Free shuttle to town, ski hill, and activities for non-
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skiers/boarders! Space is limited so sign up now. NO FWSA fees to cancel prior to
October 10th. Go to: www.fwsa.org, for Trip Leader contact information or contact Nancy
Ellis, fwsatravelnancy@sbcglobal.net.
   
FWSA 2021 SOLDEN SKI WEEK:  Holidaze Ski Tours has been granted the contract on
this trip. Dates are February 19 – February 27, 2021. The trip will have an extension to 
Southern Spain, from February 27 – March 7, 2021. Stay tuned for more information.
 
FWSA 2021 ZERMATT MINI SKI WEEK:  Registration Open Soon for the Far West Mini
Ski Week. March 21-26, 2021 are the dates set for the event, at the beautiful  Zermatt
Utah Resort & Spa. Contact Gloria Raminha, trip leader for this
trip: garski2011@gmail.com, or 661-800-8229. Watch the FWSA website for sign-up
details.
   
2021 INSIDE PASSAGE CRUISE TO ALASKA:  Spots Still Available!   on the FWSA
2021 Alaska Cruise and Denali Tour scheduled for June 19—30. Sign up soon, and you
may still qualify for the  Special Deal—Free Premium Beverage Package; Free Gratuities;
and Free Wi-Fi. There are three trip options available: Denali Tour Only June 19—23;
Alaska Inside Passage Cruise Only June 23—30; or full trip Denali Tour/Alaska Inside
Passage Cruise June 19—30. Contact Nancy Ellis, fwsatravelnancy@sbcglobal.net, for
more information or go to the FWSA website, www.fwsa.org for information and
registration forms.
   
FWSA SUMMER 2021 CHILE SKI/ADVENTURE TRIP:  Valle Nevado, Chile ski trip with
extension to  Atacama Desert is currently being researched for details of Atacama Desert
conditions. Possible dates would be late July or August, 2021.
   
OTHER FWSA INTERNATIONAL TRIPS UNDER CONSIDERATION: FWSA
International Ski Week, 2022 to  Madonna Di Campiglio, Italy was voted on at April, 2019
Board meeting.  An  Africa Adventure Trip has been approved for 2022, going to central
and east Africa.  And, a  Galapagos Adventure Trip has been approved by the FWSA
Board for 2024.
 
FAR WEST CONVENTION
   
A PERSONAL NOTE FROM YOUR NEWSFLASH EDITOR & CONVENTION CHAIR: 
As you are all aware , due to the Coronavirus Pandemic, there will be no 2020 Far West
Convention this year. No Pub Crawl, Golf Tournament, or Silent Auction. No Travel Expo,
Snowsport Leadership Academy, Public Affairs Panel sessions, or Keynote Speaker.
There will be no VIP’s, Awards’ Banquet or Presentations, or elections of new officers.
There will be no socializing with our industry partners and the friends that we consider
“family”, that we only see once a year.
   
It’s been a year beyond ALL of our wildest imaginations, truly one we won’t soon forget! I
will miss seeing you all May 28-31. However, I look forward to greeting each and every
one of you in San Diego, next June 10-13.  
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Debbi Kor

NATIONAL SKI COUNCIL FEDERATION NEWSBEAT  
May 2020 Excerpts

 
Resorts Reopen Amid Easing Restrictions. Across the country, government officials
are easing restrictions enacted to mitigate the spread of COVID-19, allowing many
mountain resorts to resume operations. Some resorts are reopening with snow, while
others are looking toward summer. Almost everyone is restarting with modified
schedules and special social distancing guidelines in place. More. SAM
 
Alterra Mountain Co. Discounts Renewals for Ikon Pass Holders Whose Seasons
Were Cut Short.  Alterra Mountain Co. on Tuesday offered renewal discounts of as
much as $200 on its Ikon passes following this year’s coronavirus-abbreviated season,
making an effort to reach skiers who are seeking some sort of discounts after resorts
shut down statewide one month ago. More.  Denver Business Journal via Inntopia |
Destimetrics
 
Vail Grants Refunds for 2020 Passes, Offers 2021 Guarantees. Vail Resorts (VR) is
granting its 2019-20 season pass holders credits of at least 20 percent, and up to 80
percent if they weren’t able to use their passes at all. It is also offering free “Epic
Coverage” for the 2020-21 season, which will provide cash refunds to passholders for
certain resort closures, including for events like COVID-19, as well as refunds for job
loss, illness, and other eligible personal events. Vail is also extending spring sales
deadlines until Labor Day, giving people more time to buy at the best price. More. SAM
 
Powdr Launches Passholder Promise in Response to Pandemic. In response to
COVID-19 impacts, Powdr has launched the Passholder Promise at Killington Resort
in Vermont. The Promise provides 2019-20 season passholders with discounts on
2020-21 passes or K-Tickets, a refund guarantee and extended spring pricing on 2020-
21 season passes, and a guarantee for the resort’s all-seasons subscription pass,
Beast 365. More. SAM
 
Timberline (OR) Reopened May 15. Following an executive order by Oregon Gov.
Kate Brown specifically allowing several outdoor recreation activities to reopen,
including the state’s ski areas, Timberline Lodge on Mt. Hood reopened for skiing and
riding with modified operations on Friday, May 15. More. SAM 
 
A Festival for Black Skiers in Idaho Became a Coronavirus Nightmare. As the
annual gathering of the National Brotherhood of Skiers kicked off on March 1, few
realized that 650 miles away, the country’s first reported death from the new
coronavirus had just occurred near Seattle. By the end of the week, the virus would
silently hit Ketchum and accompany the skiers back home. More.  Wall Street Journal
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NWSCC would like to thank our Industry Members for their generous support.
Without their help, it would be impossible for NWSCC to accomplish our goals
of supporting ski clubs and the ski industry.  Please visit these businesses that
support NWSCC.    

NWSCC is always accepting memberships at all levels. If you are interested,
or know a business that is, please contact IndustryMember@nwskiers.org.   

GOLD MEMBERS   

  

   

How Corona virus Will Affect Ski Resorts Season. According to a model by the
National Ski Areas Association (NSAA) with RRC Associates, the economic losses
caused by COVID-19 are estimated at $2 billion. That takes into account not only
revenue losses for the end of the 2019-20 season but an expected drop in future
season pass sales, as well. More. Teton Gravity Research via Google Alerts
 
Doing Good – Metropolitan New York Ski Council. The council donated $10,000 to
make 2,500 face shields for donation to New York area hospitals.  Editor's note:  Way
to go, MNYSC! 
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SILVER MEMBERS  

BRONZE MEMBERS   

Big White Ski Resort, BC, Canada   
Kandahar Lodge at Whitefish Mountain Resort  
Mt. Bachelor Resort   
Mt. Hood Skibowl  
Red Lion Inn & Suites Deschutes River   

SUPPORTING MEMBER  

Rack Attack, Portland, Portland East, and Tigard, Oregon

WHAT DO YOU THINK OF OUR NEW NEWSLETTER?     

What would you like to see included?  How often should we be sending?  

Would you be willing to write an article about something important to your club?   

Contact editor@nwskiers.org with your comments and ideas. 

Website
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